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QUARTERLY SHAREHOLDERS MEETING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMITTEE ELECTIONS 
There are two committee places up for grabs 
next year. Is it your turn to contribute to the 
running of our society? One night a week is all 
that is asked of you.  If you are interested 
please complete the nomination form attached 
and hand to the Secretary at the start of the 
December Quarterly meeting on 3rd December.  
 

CENTENARY MUGS 
Now being sold for £3 each as we still have a 
few left for those who didn’t buy enough!  Bring 
your money to the office any morning before 
12.30pm or on rent night, 6.30-7pm. 

 
OFFICE 

Opening hours are 9.30am – 12.00pm, 
Monday to Friday.  If you cannot make it to the 
office please leave a message on the answer 
phone.          Office Telephone  276 0767 
 

NEW DOORS 
The management committee ask that tenants 
stop requesting new front and back doors.  The 
priority at present is to get all windows on the 
estate double glazed.  Once this programme is 
complete, the committee will then look at door 
replacements. 

DIRECT DEBIT 
Not made the move to direct debit yet?  Ask for 
a form at the office. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
New arrivals to the estate have been plentiful 
since our last link.  Congratulations go to Hazel 
Lydon, Claire O’Brien, Julie Carter and Victoria 
Tuttle who all gave birth in recent months (well 
done to their partners too!) 
 
Congratulations also go to Vanessa Taylor of 
Laburnum Road who became Mrs Walker in 
September. 
 
We wish everyone well. 
 

SPARE LAND 
The management committee have yet to make 
a decision on what to do with the cleared land 
on Lilac Avenue and the site formerly rented by 
Laburnum Nurseries. Tenants will be consulted 
before a decision is made. 

 
 

CARAVAN PARK 
There is currently a parking space on the 
Laburnum Road caravan compound.  Anyone 
interested contact the office for details. 

 
 

NEW EMPLOYEE 
Mr Paul Sutton has recently been employed to 
replace Mr Evans as the estate carpenter.  He 
will work alongside Mr Woods for a while to 
introduce him to tenants. 
 
 

HOLIDAY OPENING TIMES 
The office will be closed December 25th, 26th 
and January 1st.  All urgent matters will be 
dealt with if a message is left on the office 
answer machine.  Don’t forget to leave your 
contact telephone number. 
 

Tuesday December 3rd 2002 
8pm 

United Reformed Church 
 

Coffee & Mince Pies for All 
who attend! 



 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------cut here---------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

NOMINATION FOR COMMITTEE 
 
I HEREBY NOMINATE MR/MRS ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
OF ………………..………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
FOR THE VACANT COMMITTEE POSITION. 
 
SIGNED……………………………………………………………………………………….……………………… 
 
PRINT NAME ………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New 
Year 

to all tenants 
from 

Your Management Committee 
 


